ISP Committee Meeting

November 10, 2011
Present:

Rich Albers, Matthew Altman, David Blessman, Bill Briare (chair), Nora Brodnicki, Ryan Davis, James Dickinson, Lynda Graf (recorder), Cathy Hanson, Renee Harber, Kelly Steigleder, Sarah Steidl, Diana Muresan (ASG), Steffany Hausen (ASG), Jason Williamson (ASG)

Not Present:

Ariane Rakich, Craig Anderson, Phillip King, Elizabeth Lundy, Tammy Marino, Patricia McFarland, Ellis Meuser, Karen Schneider, Tara Sprehe
1. Standard:  CPL
A housekeeping change was discovered.  The standard still referred to the division assistants as the ones who entered a CPL section into Datatel.  With our reorganization last year, the process of “who” enters sections has changed to the Course Scheduling Office.  The requested change would be updating the language to match our current college structure.  
Action:  Committee approved housekeeping change.  Lynda will make the housekeeping change, mark 


as a committee update and post standard to website with today’s date.
2. Standard:  Course Outline Standard Subcommittee Recommendation
Draft:  committee discussion.  With the formation of a Curriculum Committee/ISP Committee joint subcommittee, a proposed draft came to today’s meeting for approval.  The basic changes to the Course Outline and Course Syllabus standard are as follows:

1. Course objectives would come off the outline.  Subcommittee felt they were redundant and not student focused.  Student learning outcomes will remain.  
2. All pages except the first page and the mapping chart would be moved to an ISP appendix.

Discussion around a course description “count” limit and style guide.   Both are covered in the appendix documents with recommendations for what to follow.  For example, there is a recommendation for course description length to be 50 words.
Action:
Committee approved standard draft to go forward to next College Council for approval.  
3. Standard: Challenge Exam

Committee accepted the draft changes to Condition #5.  Discussion around residency.  Policy vs practice.   Two items and the subcommittee is favoring a new standard that would clarify the policy side of residency.  Discovered the language in the catalog (p.236) does not match the language under the degree requirements page of the catalog.  Looking at a way to make residency credits make sense for both an AAS degree and any career pathway certificate.
Proposal back to subcommittee:   Committee proposed that the residency statement in condition #5 is 


good enough as there is also an assessment that validates the credits.  The proposal is for the 


residency statement to come out of the CPL standard.  ISP committee’s further desire that the 

college’s residency policy to be clear enough for us to all understand in a standard.
